METROPOLITAN HUMAN SERVICES DISTRICT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 27, 2017
MINUTES
A meeting of the Board of Directors of Metropolitan Human Services District was held on Friday January 27, 2017 at the District Office, located at 3100 General DeGaulle Drive, New Orleans, La. 70114. The meeting was called to order at 12:37 pm.   Roll was taken and it was determined that a quorum was present.
Board members in attendance were Dr. Cathy Lazarus, Charlotte Parent, Michael Pechon, Dr. Sarintha Stricklin, Gary Mendoza and Dr. Marsha Broussard. Absent were Sylvia Tran, Dr. Joseph Constans.  Chair, Gary Mendoza was the ranking member or the Board.
Other individuals present were MHSD, Rochelle Head-Dunham, MD Executive Director/Medical Director, Steven J. Farber, MHSD Deputy Director of Administration/General Counsel, Shana Marcelin, MHSD Accounting Supervisor, Denise Oguinn,  MHSD Medical Certification Supervisor, Amanda Kay Henderson, MHSD Staff Attorney, Sharon Barnett-Starks, MHSD Mental Area Regional Director, Kimberly Bourque, MHSD Executive Assistant to Dr. Dunham. Plaquemines Care, Julie Olsen.

Call to Order by Board Chair Gary Mendoza.  Marsha Broussard’s, Oath of Office was given and sworn by Steven J. Farber, JD; she introduced herself to the board members. 
Motion to approve the December 16, 2016 Meeting Minutes.
Motion made by Michael Pechon; Motion 2nd by Charlotte Parent.
Chair Report

a. Budget Developments
MHSD received a letter from Representative Harris asking MHSD to offer additional cuts for the special session to help balance the midyear budget shortfall.  These cuts were in addition to the amount that the Governor has requested all state agencies to prepare for during the session. MHSD is preparing for additional cuts during special session if need and is analyzing the areas that can be cut with causing the least damage to services rendered to its persons served.
b. Meeting with State Legislators

Chair Gary Mendoza and members of the MHSD Executive Team met with Senator Troy Carter and Representative Walter J. Leger, III. To introduce the executive team and give information regarding the services provided by MHSD to the parish of Orleans, Plaquemines and St. Bernard.  Both meetings went well. Senator Carter suggested collaboration with MHSD to conduct a joint behavioral health fair in the Algiers area.  MHSD agreed to work with Senator Carter in the near future. The Board suggested that MHSD Executive speak to all legislators in the district to establish working relationships that can be beneficial to the district. Dr. Dunham has sent additional information regarding the effects of Medicaid expansion to all the legislators in the MHSD representative area.  Board Chair Mendoza requested that the board members begin make themselves familiar with the proposed budget, Medicaid expansion numbers and possible cuts, as they could receive questions by citizens in the District or from the legislature. 
Executive Director’s Report

a. Introduction of New Staff
No new staff to introduce.\

b. Update on MHSD Activities
MHSD will be pursing CARF accreditation for its Child & Youth Division. This will take place during the next six months. MHSD is currently researching if there is an accreditation process for its Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities Division. MHSD’s goal is to have three accreditations. Dr. Dunham also shared with the Board Members that MHSD would put its Mobile Unit into a few Mardi Gras parades this coming Carnival Season. The MHSD Mobile Unit will appear in the Krewe of Femme Fatale, the Krewe of Morpheus and the Krewe Tucks.  MHSD volunteers will walk the route and hand out MHSD literature and information during the parades. Dr. Dunham invited the Board Members to join the MHSD employees in walking in the parade with the MHSD unit. Dr. Dunham also shared that MHSD will hold a team building exercise for the entire staff on April 6, 2017. The Quality Control informational reports were presented regarding Medicaid Expansion and the persons served by MHSD.
c. Budget
Dr. Dunham spoke about budget during Chair’s Report.  The proposed mid-year cuts were discussed pertaining to the projections of the funds to cut to accommodate the request from the Governor’s Office.  The additional proposed cuts suggested by Representative Harris were discussed in preparation for the special session.
d. Legislative Mid-Year Budget Cuts/Special Session
Special Session legislation was discussed.  Dr. Dunham spoke regarding different budget cut scenarios. Dr. Dunham shared two possible problems with our budget.   MHSD Legal section is monitoring both Federal and State legislation that may affect Medicaid Expansion numbers.
Board Education: Intellectual/Developmental Disabilities Presentation 
Denise Oguinn presented an educations overview of the Intellectual and Developmental Disability Section of MHSD.

e. Proposal: Communications Department: Use of Board Members’ Names on MHSD Letterhead

No object from the board members to have names on letterhead. All member present voted in favor of using the Board Members’ names on official MHSD letterhead. 
Parish Updates
None. 

Other Business
None

Public Comments

None

Date of next Meeting: Proposed Friday, February 24, 2017
Agreed. 

Adjournment

Motion by Cathy Lazarus at 2:17pm
Seconded by Mike Pechon

All voted in favor. 

